

http://business.nmsu.edu

Office of the Dean MSC 3AD New Mexico State University P.O. Box 30001 Las Cruces, NM 88003-8001 Phone: 575-646-2821 Fax: 575-646-6155

September 20, 2023

RIMS-Rocky Mountain Chapter Radu Demian 8547 E Arapahoe Rd Ste J457 Greenwood Village, CO 80112-1436

Dear RIMS-Rocky Mountain Chapter,

We truly appreciate your thoughtful and generous support of New Mexico State University, specifically support of our students in the College of Business, with your scholarship in 2022-2023.

Included is a thank you letter from your scholarship recipient expressing their unique talents and enthusiasm toward their bright future. We are grateful for the way you have enriched our students on their NMSU journey and are honored to be able to share this letter with you.

With your help, College of Business students will pursue their purpose and interests. Thank you for contributing to the creation of the legacy of higher education opportunities for students at NMSU.

Sincerely,

Bryan Ashenbaum, Ph.D.

Dean, College of Business



Office of the Dean MSC 3AD New Mexico State University P.O. Box 30001 Las Cruces, NM 88003-8001

Phone: 575-646-2821 Fax: 575-646-6155

http://business.nmsu.edu

September 20, 2023

RIMS-Rocky Mountain Chapter Radu Demian 8547 E Arapahoe Rd Ste J457 Greenwood Village, CO 80112-1436

# RIMS Rocky Mountain Chapter Endowed Scholarship

Dear RIMS-Rocky Mountain Chapter,

I was selected for the RIMS Rocky Mountain Chapter Endowed Scholarship. This is important because it allows me to focus more on my studies and worry less about money for educational expenses. Thank you so much for the scholarship.

I am from Queen Creek, AZ, and attended Higley High School in Gilbert, AZ. More recently, at NMSU, I have been involved in AIChE, the MasterWorks choir, Tau Beta Pi, and Omega Chi Epsilon. I graduated with my bachelor's in Chemical Engineering in May 2021. During my undergrad and graduate degrees, I have completed four internships with Intel, Palo Verde Nuclear Generation Site, and Kansas City National Security Campus.

With the experience that I have gained with my internships and degrees I hope to get a job within the nuclear industry, preferably with Los Alamos National Labs.

I want to thank you so much again for presenting me with the RIMS Rocky Mountain Chapter Endowed Scholarship.

Best regards,

Megan Nichole Donart

Megan Nichole Donart



Office of the Dean MSC 3AD New Mexico State University P.O. Box 30001 Las Cruces, NM 88003-8001

Phone: 575-646-2821 Fax: 575-646-6155

http://business.nmsu.edu

September 20, 2023

RIMS-Rocky Mountain Chapter Radu Demian 8547 E Arapahoe Rd Ste J457 Greenwood Village, CO 80112-1436

## RIMS Rocky Mountain Chapter Endowed Scholarship

Dear RIMS-Rocky Mountain Chapter,

I was selected for the RIMS Rocky Mountain Endowed Scholarship this semester. This is very important to me because of my interest in insurance. My ability to pay for college completely depends on scholarships and my job, so I am extremely grateful that I was chosen for this scholarship. Thank you for your consideration and selection.

I am from Edgewood, New Mexico. I attended East Mountain High School, where I was heavily involved in school activities. I am now involved with NMSU through being a tutor on campus, holding a leadership position in my sorority, and being an ambassador for the Conroy Honors College. I also have an internship with Sandia National Laboratories that I really enjoy!

I hope to graduate in the spring of 2024 with my business degree in finance and my arts and sciences degree in justice, political philosophy, and law. I then plan to attend grad school and possibly law school.

This scholarship is so helpful to my success. Thank you again for your consideration. I hope to make the RIMS Rocky Mountain Chapter proud!

Kind regards,

Kassandra Marie Aucker

Kassandra Marie Aucker



http://business.nmsu.edu

Office of the Dean
MSC 3AD
New Mexico State University
P.O. Box 30001
Las Cruces, NM 88003-8001
Phone: 575-646-2821 Fax: 575-646-6155

September 20, 2023

RIMS-Rocky Mountain Chapter Radu Demian 8547 E Arapahoe Rd Ste J457 Greenwood Village, CO 80112-1436

# RIMS Rocky Mountain Chapter Endowed Scholarship

Dear RIMS-Rocky Mountain Chapter,

My name is Jered Pino, and I was selected for the RIMS Rocky Mountain Chapter Endowed Scholarship. This award is an extreme honor and privilege to be able to accept. Financial aid is the only reason I can attend higher education; this scholarship made it that much more possible. I plan on using the aid to pay off some of my costly textbooks this upcoming semester and course materials that are necessary to learn, especially with Covid as a significant factor in our lives. So for this, I am incredibly grateful.

I was born on a very small pecan farm here in Las Cruces, but when I started higher education at NMSU, I was shocked by the amount of just pure knowledge on this campus. I took a great liking to the College of Business and declared my major in finance and later a double major in accounting. One of the first things I learned in my new venture was to invest and trade stocks, which is my great interest and hobby. I even introduced my family to investing to benefit our financial future. I see that this is a place where passion can become a career.

During college, I plan to obtain an internship and gain real-life experience used in the business world daily. I have applied to a few firms for internships and hope to hear from them later this year. After college, I would love to attend graduate school and receive an MBA in finance. This shows me even more unique and diverse approaches to the business world.

In closing, this scholarship is extremely beneficial for me. Attending college is a privilege, and it is pretty comforting knowing there are people who care and help others live this dream. I come from a very modest income family who sadly cannot support my college career in any financial way. This is why I declared finance my major in the first place to understand how to become financially stable to ensure a future. My family and I are very grateful to be accepting this award.

Many thanks,

Jered Jerell Pino

Jered Jerell Pino



Office of the Dean
MSC 3AD
New Mexico State University
P.O. Box 30001
Las Cruces, NM 88003-8001

Phone: 575-646-2821 Fax: 575-646-6155

http://business.nmsu.edu

September 20, 2023

RIMS-Rocky Mountain Chapter Radu Demian 8547 E Arapahoe Rd Ste J457 Greenwood Village, CO 80112-1436

## RIMS Rocky Mountain Chapter Endowed Scholarship

Dear RIMS-Rocky Mountain Chapter,

I'm Logan, and I'm honored to get this endowed scholarship. I'm so surprised about earning the generous amount. Upon researching your webpage, I was impressed by the membership and your mission statement.

I was born and raised in Albuquerque, NM, and went to Cibola High School. I came from a small school with only 300 students, so going to Cibola was shocking. I joined the golf team and had a great time. Now I enjoy golf only casually. In competitions, I find it harder to concentrate and have fun. I also play with my dad a lot, as he's the one who got me into it.

I'm currently attending my senior year at NMSU. I'm about to graduate with a major in Business Economics and a minor in Finance. It has been difficult with the online courses throughout my sophomore year. I also joined the professional fraternity on campus that year, Delta Sigma Pi, to further my professional ability. Once classes returned to in-person, I took full advantage of every opportunity. I also decided to join a social fraternity in my Junior year, Sigma Chi. This was the best decision in college, as I've made more friends than ever before and am much more involved in the community. For the future, I'm considering going back to Sherwin Williams as I had a summer internship with them in 2022.

Again, I feel so honored to be selected for this scholarship. I will be sure to continue to study and look into a career in Risk Management after graduation.

Many thanks,

Logan Scott Larson

Logan Scott Larson